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	SUBJECT/TITLE
	Elections/Primary voter registration


	SPONSOR
	Sen. Tom Buford


MANDATE SUMMARY

	Unit of Government:
	
	City;
	X
	County;
	
	Urban County Government


Program/

	Office(s) Impacted:
	 County clerks


	Requirement:
	X
	Mandatory
	
	Optional


Effect on

	Powers & Duties
	X
	Modifies Existing
	
	Adds New
	
	Eliminates Existing


PURPOSE/MECHANICS


BR 328 would amend portions of KRS Chapters 116 and 118, creating a type of "open primary" in Kentucky.  Kentucky is one of 24 states that have a "closed primary", i.e., a primary election in which a voter must have been registered as a member of a political party on a certain date to be eligible to vote in a primary election.  A total of 23 states use an "open primary", allowing a voter to declare a party affiliation at the polls to qualify to vote in a particular party's primary.


To vote in a primary, current law requires that a voter must be registered in a particular party at the time of the preceding general election.  This bill would delete that requirement, meaning that county clerks would allow voters to cast ballots in a primary so long as they were registered in a particular party when registration books were closed for the primary.  Registration books are closed about four weeks before a primary and reopened about a week afterward.


The bill also strikes language stipulating that a candidate must be a member of a particular political party at the time of a preceding general election.

	FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
	ESTIMATED COST



According to Rob Williams, LRC staff , county clerks currently determine eligibility for voting in a primary; BR 328 would change the standard of eligibility.  He said this change should simplify the process of determining voter eligibility.


Billy Squires, Green County clerk and president-elect of the Kentucky Clerks Association, said some initial start-up costs probably would be required to launch an open primary system in Kentucky.
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